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Garrett County draws a line on wind power
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OAKLAND, Md. - The Garrett County Commissioners say they won't support any more wind power projects beyond the two they already have endorsed, amid questions about the turbines' effects on wildlife, scenery and property values.

The commissioners also said they will seek authority to limit the development of additional wind farms, possibly through countywide land-use zoning.

The announcement Tuesday marked a turn by Maryland's westernmost county against proliferation of the 30-to-40-story windmills that have appeared along Appalachian ridge tops in nearby Pennsylvania and West Virginia. The state Public Service Commission has approved two such projects in Maryland - a 67-turbine wind farm atop Backbone Mountain in Garrett County and a 25-turbine project atop Savage Mountain in neighboring Allegany County - and it is reviewing a proposed 24-turbine project in Garrett.

"At this time, it is the board's desire to limit wind power development to the two current projects" in Garrett County, the commissioners said in a prepared statement. They said the board "will not, as a matter of its operating policy, endorse future development at this time."

Commissioner Fred Holliday said some of the concerns raised by local wind farm opponents should be evaluated before any other wind projects are considered.

The announcement pleased Jon Boone, leader of Friends of Backbone Mountain. "I think that's a step in the right direction," Boone said Wednesday.

But Boone's group also wants the board to rescind its support for the approved project planned by California-based Clipper Windpower Inc. and the one proposed by Synergics Wind Energy LLC, of Annapolis.

Boone said the commissioners' support for those projects "put a lot of people and property at risk here, and they need to be held accountable for that."

Federal and state policies encourage wind power development as a clean source of electricity, but environmentalists are divided on whether the turbines are worth the cost in bird and bat mortality. Researchers studying the 44-turbine Mountaineer Wind Energy Center near Thomas, W.Va., estimate that 1,500 to 4,000 bats were killed there in 2004.

Boone's group contends the turbines also cause noise and visual pollution that lowers property values.

U.S. Wind Force, the Pennsylvania company with PSC approval to build the Savage Mountain wind farm, has said it plans to apply by the end of the year for permission to build 24 to 32 turbines atop Dan's Mountain, also in Allegany County.

